Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Sept. 18, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Ian Pond 

Residents: Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Sept. 18, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Aug. 21, 2014 Meeting Minutes    
Meeting presided over by Ian Pond
2. Meeting Minutes for Aug 21, 2014 were approved as corrected.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Lavender House/Keep Durham Beautiful Grant
· Ian submitted a grant request for the wetland area:  plantings, signage.  As of the Sept. meeting there has been no communication about the grant request status from KDB. 
· Cynthie Kulstad, ECWA will help with garden.  She submitted proposed plants and associated costs to Ian for the grant request.  

· NPNA could benefit if we have more knowledge of available grants.  We might be missing some good opportunities.
Tee Shirts

· Deb sent the board an email status 9/16/14.  

-    Total (all years) revenue/profit raised from project, since inception: $165.73(with all         
stock fully paid for).
-    Four t shirts were sold in Aug. 2014.
Chalk Walk
· Wendy Tregay and Laronda Blessing will organize Chalk Walk in conjunction with the Sept. Food Truck Rodeo.
Fall Yard Sale

· Mike Konvicka will organize the Fall Yard Sale. The event will be held Oct. 11, 2014 from 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.  Rain date is Oct. 18th.
Tree Fund 
· The Civitan Club is interested in having their trees replaced.  As of the NPNA meeting no 

     individuals have requested trees.   

Halloween
· Carol will ask Donald Clary if plans are in the works.
NPNA List Serve

    -     Neighbors have requested that the list serve moderation guidelines be revised to prevent 

          bullying behavior.   
· The board discussed several criteria in addition to the existing guidelines.  These are the highlights: 

1. profanity, personal insults, bullying, shaming, hurtful behavior, deliberately inflammatory
remarks warrant moderation.

2. Keep moderation private.

3. Have more than one person be responsible for moderation.  This should keep decisions balanced and also not put the onus on one person.

4.   When people have asked that the discussion be discontinued its time to consider    
       moderation.  (not everyone agreed on this last comment)    
4. Edit the Yahoo Welcome message to include the new guidelines.

Ian will take the above comments and format a resolution for an online board vote.
· Motion was approved 9 19 14 to use the following guidelines:  (Deb requested that I document that she abstained.)
The listserv is a community asset aimed at bringing residents together to share information in a positive, courteous and respectful way.
On rare occasions, unacceptable behavior is demonstrated that warrants consideration of an individual’s removal from the listserv. Those behaviors include, but are not limited to profanity, use of personal insults, bullying, hurtful and shaming language or being deliberately inflammatory.

Listserv members who object to the behavior of an individual can record their complaint with the NPNA President or listserv Administrator.

Where complaints are received, or behaviors observed by the Board that are deemed unacceptable, NPNA Board will discuss the cases and make a decision on whether to act and if so, to what level. The Administrator will execute the decision.

Actions will not be made public.

Where/when appropriate, the listserv Welcome Message will be amended to reflect the amended process."

Treasurer’s Report: 
Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $3733.11
                 Income:  $839.92                                  

               Expenses:  $228.72   
         Ending balance: $4344.31                                  

Membership:  84
Households:   84; Commercial: 0 
INC
Proposed Resolutions:

Motion was approved for Deb to vote yes on Appendix D, Faster Internet Service:
Appendix D: A RESOLUTION BY THE INTERNEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL OF DURHAM SUPPORTING FASTER, LESS EXPENSIVE, AND MORE RELIABLE INTERNET SERVICE
RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF MAKING DURHAM A WORLD-CLASS SOLAR CITY
The board will ask Deb for more information before we take a vote at the Oct. NPNA meeting.

We are in favor of solar power, but don’t know if INC’s percentages are reasonable:  “WHEREAS, the City of Durham has adopted a Greenhouse Gas Emissions Inventory and Local Action Plan and has committed to reduce emissions by 30% from 2005 levels by 2030” 

